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Oldbury

Tony Rice

Development Control Manager

Sandwell Metropolitan Borough Council Ref : TD-BKS-05(38)
Planning Division
PO Box 42
Lombard Street
West Bromwich
B70 8RU

March 16, 2005

Dear Tony
Please find enclosed recently issued Hazardous Substances Consent.
As discussed I believe that condition 2 is an error and should read:

“The storage of methylene bis (thiocyanate) and 2 — [(thiocyanatomethyl) thio] — benzothiazole
shall be restricted to the Poly Phosphoric Acid Building”.

We agreed during a visit by the HSE in 2004 that these two substances would be stored only in this building
(due to their fire hazard). We made plain during the visit that the other two substances covered in the HSC
(THPC and THPS) could be stored anywhere on site. Both THPC and THPS are aqueous solutions and do
not present a fire hazard. The HSE were happy with this stance.

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me on 0121 541 3343.
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HSE Manager f 4 YN OO s
Health, Safety & Environment Dept.
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